
    School Lockdowns and Hold and Secures 

From time to time, police activity and/or incidents in and around schools and their communities may 

result in a school being put into a Hold & Secure or Lockdown. These are procedures that are designed 

to keep students and staff safe. Below is a brief explanation of each.  

 

Hold & Secure  

Hold & Secure is a response to a threat and/or incident in the general vicinity of a school, but not on or 

very near to school property. School life continues as normal inside the school; however, as a 

precautionary measure, outer doors are locked and no one enters or leaves the building. Note: As a 

result of Secure Access Systems that are installed at TDSB Elementary schools, outer doors are typically 

locked during the learning day. During a Hold & Secure, signs will be posted on the doors and as stated 

above, no one will be allowed in to the building. 

 

Lockdown 

Lockdown is used in a serious emergency situation where the threat is inside a school, on or very near to 

school property. A Lockdown minimizes access and visibility in an effort to shelter students, staff and 

visitors in secure locations. Similar to a Hold & Secure, all outer doors are locked; however a Lockdown 

requires that all students be kept in classrooms or other designated locations and that inner doors also 

be locked where possible. Entry to, and exit from, the building is restricted to emergency services 

personnel only. 

During a Lockdown, lights are turned off in the classroom/office, curtains/blinds are closed where 

possible, cell phone use is restricted and all people inside the building should remain quiet. During a 

Lockdown, school phones will not be answered as the administration is tending to the ongoing situation. 

As cell phone use is restricted, students are asked not to use phones until cleared to do so. 


